

Brantingham Parish Council
Minutes of the meeting held at Brantingham Village Hall
Monday 9th January 2017
At 7.30pm

Those Present

Tina Wyatt – Chairman

Glenda Greendale – Vice Chairman

James Overington - Treasurer

Richard Shillaker

Richard Powell

Glenn Allgood

Dawn Williamson

Louise Brotherton

Richard Martin

Councillor Pat Smith

Linda Soulsby – Clerk

Apologies Councillor Richard Meredith

Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting

These were accepted as a true record and signed by the chairman.

Item 2 Matters arising and outstanding

Pond: barley straw and more plant cutting back - To be done by March. Tina will arrange the purchase of the bails, once we have these, a date can be set for a working party day. Dawn will pick up the bails and Richard Shillaker will email everyone with a suitable date for the working party day.

Copper Beech at the War Memorial - Tina will speak with Paddy.

Hedge obscuring corner opposite the Outgang – Richard Shillaker will contact John Hannah to request the hedge to be cut back, he will also mention the vegetation along Spout Hill needs cutting back, near the 30mph sign.

Damaged posts (and 30 mph signs) Burrill Lane and Dale Road - This is ongoing. Tina will contact John Hannah.

Posts on Village Green – Richard Powell will deal with the posts on the Green. We would also like to replace the posts along Burrill Lane. It was suggested we obtain a quote from Cooks.

Defibrillator- How often do we need to check that it is working properly. – It was agreed that the battery on the defibrillator will be checked at every PC meeting.

War Memorial structure and cleaning - We have had comments made to PC members about the state of the war memorial structure. We need to find someone who specialises in this type of work, to look at the memorial and give us advice. If we need to make repairs, this could be very costly. James will contact the War Memorials Trust to find out if there are any grants available to help with the cost.

Planning applications: future planning application should be put on the website. Richard Powell has put the current planning application on the website and will put any future application on the website.

Great British Spring Clean 3 – 5 March – This can be arranged at our February meeting.

Cyclists using Brantingham roads as a race track – Richard Shillaker reported to the PC that a recent cycle race had used roads through the village for repeated circuits. The PC have not been notified by the organisers about the event. Glenda knows who has arranged the race and will find out the details and ask how often they are intending to be in the village.

Item 3 Finance

ERYC – Precept 2017/2018 (to be submitted by 20.01.17) – It was agreed that the Precept for the next financial year to be set at £7,400.00, i.e. the same amount as last year. The form was signed by Tina and Linda. Linda to submit the form to ERYC.

Item 4 Planning applications and policy considerations

Mrs Janice Anson: Construction of vehicular access with dropped kerb at Fern Cottage. After viewing the plans, it was agreed that it would be less dangerous to have the dropped kerb rather than a vehicle parked on the road. It was agreed that the PC would reply with no objections or comments. Linda to reply accordingly.

<https://newplanningaccess.eastriding.gov.uk/newplanningaccess/PLAN/16/03988/PLF>"

Item 5 Planning Permission

No items to report

Item 6 Correspondence

Council's Neighbourhood Planning newsletter for Town and Parish Councils.

<http://www2.eastriding.gov.uk/environment/planning-and-building-control/east-riding-local-plan/neighbourhood-planning/what-is-neighbourhood-planning/>

East Riding Local Plan – Notice of adoption of the Open Space Supplementary Planning Document (November 2016).

Item 7 Account for payment

Village Hall Annual Grant - £255.00 paid. It was agreed that the grant for the next financial year should be increased to £300.00

Ferriby Electrical - £70.00 paid

Glenda Greendale – Reimbursed for the sum of £8.00 for the purchase of batteries for the Christmas tree lights.

Item 8 any other business

Tina suggested purchasing an artificial Christmas tree for the telephone box in time for next Christmas.

Councillor Pat Smith notified the PC that a Consultation session on Urgent Care Services in the East Riding is being held at Brough library for people to call in and give any comments regarding the possible closure of local minor injuries units. Pat to send the details to Linda to pass on. Louise will attend if available.

Glenda commented that the sheep in the Dale are stripping bark off the trees and is concerned they have not got enough food. Richard Shillaker thought that this might be normal behaviour for the native breeds present in the Dale but will speak to Natural England and report back.

Louise reported that her son Jack and a friend were seeking to undertake voluntary work as part of the Duke of Edinburgh's award scheme. She would pass her son's mobile number to Tina and Richard Shillaker in case there are suitable jobs to do around the village.

Date of next meeting Monday 20th February 2017

Monday 3rd April 2017

Monday 15th May 2017

Monday 26th June 2017

Monday 31st July 2017

Monday 4th September 2017

Monday 16th October 2017

Monday 4th December 2017